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Dear Praying Friends, 

we just want to give you all a quick update about what the Lord is doing here in the 
Philippines, What a blessing to look back and see how God has worked in our lives and 
in those around us. It is also wonderful to see how many of you have given, prayed, 

and encouraged our family in so many ways. We appreciate your willingness to 
participate in reaching the Philippines with the Good News. 

New Testament Baptist Church has been 
steadily growing. We have seen several new 

people from the community begin to attend 
regularly every week. One man, name Jeff, 
accepted Christ as his Savior recently and has 

begun discipleship. Please pray for his wife 
and family and their need for salvation. We 

also have had many first time visitors. Pray as we try to reach these new people that 

they will come to have a personal relationship with Christ. 

We have also begun an in depth training class one night a week with several of the 

young people of the church. They are currently learning lesson preparation and are 
giving short 5minute lessons during the services. 
This opportunity helps them to get used to studying 

as well as preparing them for future leadership as 
teachers/preachers as God sees fit. Please remember 
these young people in your prayers, that they will 

remain faithful and continue to develop their spiritual 
lives and service. 

In May we began to start a new mission work to 
plant another church in Valenzuela city Metro Manila, 

We rented a small place in that area. presently I and 
my wife along with our mission team are saturating that place with the Gospel. Please 
continue to pray for our safety because the virus of covid is still present everywhere, 

and also pray for the needs, since this is a fresh start work, we are praying for Gospel 
tracks, Bibles and funds to purchase chairs, pulpit, and some musical instruments, 
sound system etc. which will be an excellent tool for the ministry. We are praying for 

churches or individuals that can help us at least $100.00 a one time lovegift or any 
amount, if you can be of a help we will appreciate it and it is a blessing in this new 
mission work that we are starting. In closing I would like to thank all of you that have 

prayed for us, and consistently supporting us,along the way as we carry the Gospel to a 
lost and dying world. Let us keep on keeping on serving the Lord, because it won’t be 
Long! Jesus is coming soon. Even so Lord Jesus come! 
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